

Lacon Childe School

...more than just a school

Head of School Mrs. Rachel Croxton-Broome Consultant Executive Headteacher Mrs. Ruth Allen



11 September 2024

Welcome back Year 10

Dear Parent/Carers,

Welcome back to Lacon Childe School. I hope you have had a relaxing and enjoyable summer. It was great to welcome your child into Year 10 on Wednesday as they embark on their new journey into the key stage 4 subjects.

It has been great to see the students start their GCSE journey and I hope they have 'hit the ground running' with their option choices. I look forward to a productive partnership with you during this next academic year to ensure your child achieves their highest potential at the end of year 11. For your student to be successful, they will need support from both home and school. If you have any queries or worries about progress or support, please don't hesitate to contact me or any of the tutor team. The tutors play a vital role in the day-to-day role in the pastoral care for your child.

Year 10 is a very exciting year - the first year of GCSE studies. During this academic year, your child will begin their GCSE option studies, learning new and varied content supporting them with their future aspirations.

Tutor Time

Every school day starts the same with students attending tutor time. These sessions will be focused on upholding our Lacon Me values they will provide a consistent and positive start for all students and enable us to fully prepare them for lessons. We will have opportunities in these sessions for the students to focus on important events throughout the school year and developing positive character values, amongst many others. Two meetings each week will be dedicated to the development of literacy through our Lacon reads programme. The sessions will be used also to check attendance, equipment, and support with uniform expectations. Most importantly, tutor sessions will give us a chance to celebrate our successes as a year group on a daily and weekly basis.

Attendance

Our attendance target for this year is 100%. Excellent attendance is crucial and recent research has confirmed that there is a link between good mental health, academic achievement, and attendance. I ask for your support in getting your child into school to ensure they have the greatest chance of achieving to their full potential.

Equipment

This letter is an opportunity to remind you of the equipment we expect students to have in school with them. The time taken providing forgotten equipment for a lesson adds up over a week, a month, a year, and is time taken from learning. As a school, we do everything to minimise the impact of this, to ensure students have the best opportunity for success, by checking everyone is equipped at the start of the day. However, it is up to students to take responsibility for their equipment during the school day. Below is a reminder of what your child needs every day:

- School Bag
- Exercise books
- Black and Purple Pens and a spare
- Pencil
- Ruler
- Calculator
- PE Kit (when timetabled)
- DT Apron (When timetabled)
- Reading Book

I understand the safety aspect of your child having a mobile phone on them during their journey to and from school, however during school hours mobile phones will need to be switched off and not visible. Phones seen in school will be confiscated and returned at the end of the day.

Uniform

Last year, I was very impressed with the standards of uniform in Year 9. It is always a pleasure to see our students taking pride in their appearance. If a student arrives at school without the correct uniform, we will always support them to correct this. We have a uniform store and where possible, uniform will always be provided. However, if this is not possible, we ask that the student remains in our pastoral support room in social time until the situation is resolved. I look forward to seeing the excellent uniform standards that Year 10 students will set this year. There have been some changes to the policy for this year please refer to the school uniform policy at the following link <u>Uniform Policy</u>.

Tutor Team

Your child will be allocated a member of staff as their tutor for this academic year.

The form tutor supports students on difficult days and celebrates their successes and achievements. A form tutor is vital to students' personal development, health and wellbeing. A reminder of the Year 10 tutor team is listed below:

- Clee Mrs Traylor
- Mortimer Mrs Blizzard
- Stretton Mrs Bird
- Wrekin Mrs Rawnsley

I am looking forward to working with your child this year and enabling them to have a successful year.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me on james.treble@laconchildeschool.co.uk

Yours sincerely, Mr Treble Head of Year 10

Love Lane, Cleobury Mortimer, Shropshire DY14 8PE

Tel: (01299) 270312

E-mail: admin@laconchildeschool.co.uk www.lacon-childe.org.uk

The Shropshire Gateway Educational Trust